    NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
MONDAY 30th APRIL 2018
Present: - Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.F.Boucher Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones

 Mrs.J.Childs

1.
Election of Chair

Cllr.F.Boucher proposed that Cllr.A.Trim be elected as Chairman, this was seconded 

by Cllr.S.Steel.
2.
Declaration of Acceptance of Office



Cllr.A.Trim duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office form.

3.
Apologies for Absence


None.
4.
Register of Member’s Interest


None.


5.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meetings  held on Monday 5th March and the extraordinary meeting

 held on 23rd April were duly signed  as a correct record..
6. Matters Arising from Minutes


The Environmental department from Swale Borough Council had  visited and spoken with the residents at 1 Wheelwrights Cottages, Lewson Street regarding their outside lighting. They were given the appropriate instructions from SBC.
7.
Parish Maintenance Scheme Update


 Litter that had been reported had been cleared from Stone Crossing Buckland and Lower 
Norton Lane.

Pots holes that had been reported in Lewson Street and outside the Sports ground had been 
repaired.

A large pot hole in Rushett Lane is to be reported to KCC.

Kent Fire Service had cleared mud and installed a new hydrant sign near the grass triangle 
on the junction of Lewson Street/Norton Lane.

8.
Planning

Application  Ref :- 18/501026/LBC


Oast Cottage, Lewson Street, Norton, Kent


Listed Building consent for internal works to first floor
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Application Ref :- 18/501480/FULL + LBC


1 Wheelwrights Cottage, Lewson Street, Norton, Kent




Retrospective application for new vehicular access drive and erection of a detached 


garage




The PC agreed that Cllr. Trim should write a strong letter of objection on behalf of 


the Parish Council as this is in contravention of the approved application.




Application Ref:- 18/501482/FULL + LBC




1 Wheelwrights Cottages, Lewson Street, Norton, Kent




Retrospective application for new boundary fence and screen planting




The PC agreed that Cllr. Trim should write a strong letter of objection on behalf of 


the Parish Council as is the above application in contravention of the 




approved application.

9.
Councillors’ Reports.

None
10.
Correspondences

Cllr. Andrews Bowles newsletters had been forwarded to Councillors.

A post office had opened within Norton Cross Service Station on 12th April 2018.


The PC had received a request from a resident living at The Stables Lewson Street 
regarding information on Norton School.  The Clerk had passed on information via e mail.


Cllr.Andrew Bowles Leader of SBC had received a letter from a resident in  Rushett Lane 
regarding  speeding along Rushett Lane, Norton. Cllr. Bowles had replied that  through 
analysis of crash data they have established that the existing evidence does not justify any 
further measures currently at this location but they will continue to monitor the safety 
record.  


The Clerk and Internal Auditor had attended a KALC audit workshop on 10th April.


The PC had received a request from Faversham Strike Force to hire the  football pitchers at 
Norton.  This had been passed onto Norton Sports Club.     


Cllr. Mike Whiting and Cllr. Lloyd Bowen have been working with Cllr Andrew Bowles 
for the past three years for safety measures along the A2 at Teynham following a series of 
tragic accidents..  KCC have approved the works and created  a scheme which includes a 
40mph buffer zone from Nouds Lane to Cellar Hill to slow traffic down on the approach to 
the 30mph zone through the village in Teynham. This is with additional lines and 
pedestrian refuges to help ensure people stay within the limit and to make crossing the 
road safer. KCC have also agreed to a box junction at the bottom of Lynstead Lane to 
make getting in and out of the lane safer and to deter people parking opposite, outside the 
Co-Op.         


Kent Police & Crime Commissioners  newsletter had been e mailed to Councillors.                                                                                                                                                                                                

11.
Finance

The first instalment of the precept  and lighting had been received £3100.50p.
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11.1
Approval of Parish Council Financial Accounts 2017/18

The internal audit had been carried out for the financial year 2017/18 and the accounts 
approved by the Parish Council.

 The PC is now exempt from external audits as the  turnover is under 25k a year.


The Annual Governance Statement 2017/18 was read out to Councillors by the Clerk.

The Accounting Statements were duly approved and signed.


The certificate of exception had been signed by Cllr. Trim which will be forwarded to PKF Littlejohn.


The notice of public rights in accordance with procedure will be placed on the website from 4th June and the PC notice board from Monday 4th June to Friday 13th July.

11.2
Approval of accounts for payment

The following payments were approved :-


 KALC Audit Workshop





  £  72.      00


 Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee - Hire of Hall 30/04/2018         
  £  12.      00


 Clerks Wages





    
        
  £763.      66


 KLAC – Annual Subscription




     
  £202.      85


 E-on – Annual Electricity Supply


                   
  £204.      93


 Mrs E Bray – Internal Audit



                   
  £  80.      00


Transparency Fund 





               £  80       08

11.3.
The balance of the bank account as at 30th April 2018 was £9166.97p.

12
Any other Business


None.

13
 Items for Next Meeting

None.
14
Date of Next Meeting


Monday 11th June 2018.













Meeting closed  at  9.55p.m.
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